HIGHLAND WATER DISTRICT

PO BOX 158

24602 OLD OWEN RD

MONROE, WA 98272-0158

PHONE (360) 794-6900 FAX (360) 805-0616

E-MAIL staff@highlandwaterdistrict.com
MINUTES FOR THE REGULAR MEETING OF THE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS OF HIGHLAND WATER DISTRICT ON WEDNESDAY JUNE 8, 2016
Call to order:
Commissioner Johnson announced that a quorum of the board was present and called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m.

Commissioners present:
Donovan Sheppard, Richard Johnson, Ted Stonebridge
Staff and Contractors:
Ray Phelps; Susan Forbes; Susan Boyd (PACE)
Prior Minutes:
The Commissioners reviewed the minutes for the May 12, 2016 meeting. Commissioner Johnson made a motion to approve the minutes as written. Commissioner Sheppard seconded the motion and it carried unanimously.

Engineer:

   A. Comp Plan:
The Comp Plan is going to DOH this week.
   B. Pumps:
EFI had sent a quote for doing the VFD’s at the pump station. There was some discussion regarding tax, permitting, and prevailing wage. The Field Supervisor will have the quote done with those items included. Commissioner Johnson made a motion to proceed with the VFD’s installation at the pump stations and not to exceed $25,000.00. Commissioner Stonebridge seconded the motion and it carried unanimously.
   C. Maps:
A new wall map was presented by the Engineer and it will be used for a bit and then any changes wished for can be submitted before a final map is printed.
Field Supervisor:

A. Usage:
Unaccounted for usage for HWD for May was 8% and for Friar Creek it was 5%. There a short discussion.
B. Pre Con Meeting:
The developer for the Ridge at Park Creek asked to set up a pre-construction meeting. There was a short discussion and the engineer will start the process of setting a time and date and contacting all relative agencies. 
C. Woods Creek:
The prospective buyer of a home on Woods Creek Rd contacted the District with questions regarding a studio/mother-in-law unit being added to the meter if he bought the home. There was a short discussion. 
D. Cascadia Rising:
The Field Supervisor had attended the first day or the emergency planning exercise as a guest of Alderwood Water. He gave a report of how the process went. There was some discussion and a short list of the Initial Action Plan of the District will be posted at the Office for staff to use in case of an emergency or disaster. 
E. Refunds:
There were two customers with overpaid bill that had asked for a refund in an amount more than staff could approve. Commissioner Stonebridge made a motion to refund Chase $ 271.67 on a property they sold. Commissioner Johnson seconded the motion and it carried unanimously. Commissioner Sheppard made a motion to refund the Crowells $627.80 on the property they are selling. Commissioner Johnson seconded the motion and it carried unanimously.
Commissioners:


   A. Financials:
The financials for May 2016 were given to the Commissioners to review. There was a short discussion.
   B. Audit:
The previous audit exit date did not work out so a new date was set by the Commissioners for June 21st. This information will be forwarded to the Auditor for consideration.
   C. DOR Audit:
The District was chosen for a random audit by the Dept. of Revenue. The audit is done and there was a brief discussion.
   D. Easment:
The District had submitted an existing easement to the Attorney to review because there was some concerns by an HOA. The Attorney gave an opinion that the District had the right to do construction and related work in the easement. There was some discussion. The Commissioners agreed with the Attorney that it would be a good idea to have an updated easement format for future use. Commissioner Johnson made a motion to have the Attorney prepare a standard format for future use. Commissioner Sheppard seconded the motion and it carried unanimously.
   E: Handrail:
The ramp handrails have been replaced.

   F. Low Income Apps:
There were three applications turned in for approval. Commissioner Johnson made a motion to approve the three applications for 12730 251st Ave SE, 14719 244th Dr SE, and 24021 Old Owen Rd, Commissioner Stonebridge seconded the motion and it carried unanimously.
   G. Lowe’s:
The Field Supervisor asked that we be allowed to obtain a Lowe’s card for items like the hand rails for the entrance ramp that the District purchases. It would allow a discount on the items for the District. There was some discussion. Commissioner Johnson made a motion that the District obtain a Lowe’s card. Commissioner Sheppard seconded the motion and it carried unanimously. Commissioner Stonebridge signed the application.

   H. Enduris:
The District received a letter from the insurance company regarding the rate outlook for 2017. It was given to the Commissioners.

Vouchers:
Commissioner Stonebridge made a motion to approve vouchers 5310 through 5326 in the amount of $170,750.07. Commissioner Sheppard seconded the motion and it carried unanimously. The large amount was due to a loan payment to Public Works for several of the Districts loans. Commissioner Sheppard made a motion to approve payroll for June in the amount of $14,816.75. Commissioner Johnson seconded the motion and it carried unanimously.

Next meeting:
The next regular meeting will be held on Thursday July 14, 2016 at 6p.m. at the District office at 24602 Old Owen Rd, Monroe, WA 98272.

Concluded:
The meeting was concluded at 8:10pm June 8, 2016.
Signatures on next page

Approved:
July 14, 2016


   Attended__ Absent__


Ted Stonebridge, Secretary


   Attended__ Absent__


Richard Johnson, President



   Attended__ Absent__


Donovan Sheppard, Vice-President
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